
Texas Natural Resource Conservation 
Commission

Interoffice 
Memorandum

To:  Rob Chambers
 Permit Writer, I & HW Permits Section

Thru:  Paul DeCiutiis
 Team Leader, NSR Coatings and Combustion Section

From:  Joseph B. Weiner
 Permit Engineer, NSR Coatings and Combustion Section

Date:  December 11, 1996

Subject:  BASF Corporation - Freeport
 Permit No.  HW-50128
 Class 3 Modification Application for Incinerator IN-4702 Expansion
 Application Received by I & HW Permits: August 16, 1996

Rob-

This is in response to your request for comments regarding the referenced 
permit modification application.  Since incinerator IN-4702 operates under 
Air Quality Permit 7596A/PSD-TX-284M1, air quality regulatory requirements 
will be considered in a pending amendment to that permit.  Under the 
"two-stop" permit review process, the modified incinerator will operate 
under Industrial Solid Waste Permit No. HW-50128 and Air Quality Permit No. 
7596A/PSD-TX-284M1.

Accordingly, the New Source Review Division has limited the review of the 
Class 3 Permit Modification to air-related RCRA issues.  Specifically, we 
have reviewed the trial burn plan included as part of the modification 
application.  Please see the attached memorandum from John Survis of the 
Engineering Services Section. 

In addition to the remarks included in the attached memorandum, 

Feel free to contact me with any questions at x2619.

-Joe

cc: John Clegg, Manager, I & HW Permits Section


